
Approved Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life 

Committee (SA&CL) Monday, October 17, 2022 

3:30 pm 

Via 

WebEx 

Join the meeting via WebEx: 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes 
 

Members of the Committee: 
1. Peter Grimes, Senator and Chair (LETT) 
2. Abigail Reiter, Faculty Member and Secretary (SBS) 
3. Brian Smith, Faculty Member (SBS) 
4. June Power, Faculty Member (ARTS) 
5. Matt Schneider, Senator (CHS) 
6. Lauren Norman, Senator (SBS) 
7. Jamie Litty, Chair of Student Publications Board 
8. Jessica Siegele, Faculty Athletics Representative 
9. Jeff Howard, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 
10. Taliyah Daniels, SGA President (2022-23) 
11. Oluyemi Stephens, Graduate Student Representative 
12. Amy Schneider, Graduate School Representative 
13. Serena Reyes, Student selected by Office of Campus Engagement and Leadership  

 

Members present: Brian Smith, Abigail Reiter, Jamie Litty, Peter Grimes, Matt Schneider, Oluyemi 

Stephens, Jessica Siegele, Jeff Howard, Taliyah Daniels, Amy Schneider, Lauren Norman 

 

Members absent: Serena Reyes; June Power 

 

Recording Secretary: Abigail Reiter 

Order of Business 

A. Call to Order 

By Peter Grimes at 3:31pm 

 

B. Approval of September 2022 Minutes (Appendix A) 

Minutes were approved by general consensus. 

 

C. Adoption of the Agenda 

Agenda was adopted by general consensus. 

D. Introductions of Current SACL Committee 

E. Reports 

1. Chair 

 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes


1. Chair, Student Publications Board (Jamie Litty) 
- Yearbook student staff tabled at Grad Finale on Oct. 5 and 6 to give graduating seniors 

and grad students their complimentary pandemic-years yearbook, if the student was 

full-time F2F last year (i.e., paid for the yearbook in their student fees).  Seniors who 

attended UNCP full-time in 2018-19 also received a copy of the 2018-19 book if they 

had never picked that up before. 

- Yearbook student staff and students from Dr. Bak’s public relations campaigns course 

tabled at Pembroke Day on Oct. 6 to distribute the pandemic-years yearbook to 

underclassmen who attended UNCP full-time F2F last year.  They collected requests 

from alumni for older yearbooks.  They allowed students to vote on the proposed 

themes for the upcoming yearbook.  They collected applications from students for 

possibility of being a feature profile in the current book. 

- The yearbook instructors collected three quotes for a yearbook vendor. Ended up going 

with the existing vendor for continuity’s sake (19 years); it’s Ms. Oswald’s last year 

doing the yearbook and she already knows how to use this platform, which is all in the 

cloud these days. 

- Dr. Emilia Bak’s public relations campaigns class PRE 4600 is writing a survey of 

students about continued interest in the yearbook.  Portrait-sitting is this week in the 

Annex. 

- Pine Needle is sending 2 students to College Media Association annual conference this 

month in D.C., where one of them is a finalist for a photography prize, and keynote 

speakers are Woodward & Bernstein (in conjunction with Society of Professional 

Journalists). 

- Student Publications Board will meet November 4 at 1:20 p.m. online. 

 

2. Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs (Jeff Howard) 
Miscellaneous: 

- Milkshake Mondays. Next one will be held October 31. Will be held throughout the 

semester on the last Monday of each month from 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. in the Chavis 

Student Center. During this event, staff will check-in with students and distribute 

milkshakes in SA branded cups. 

- The Aquatics center has seen a 33% increase in participation. 

- Two new club sports have been created: Swimming and Power Lifting. 

- On National Voter Registration Day 9/20/22 CCE engaged 32 students in evaluating 

"Why you vote?” as a means for bringing attention to voting, taking pulse on students 

top social justice topic interests, and marketing for Activist Apprenticeship. 

- For service-learning fall 2022, CCE will have 26 courses with 376 students with the 

total of 20 faculty teaching. 

- As of now, 79 students have completed the hunger survey sent by CCE. 

- SHS partnered with the American Red Cross and Phi Sigma Nu to host the quarterly 

blood drive on September 15, 2022 . A total of 59 donors and 64 units were collected 

and potential lives saved! 

- OSID co-sponsored the Harmony Walk with the Student Government Association on 

September 21. 

- Approximately 100 students gathered at the water feature to support world peace. 

Students chalked the side walk with images representing world peace. The students 

then marched to the Chavis Student Center where a poster contest was held. 

Programming: 



- October 6: National Noodle Day celebrates the shared cultural heritage of noodles. 

OSID will host a registered dietitian in the UC lobby from 12 to 1 pm to answer 

questions about how to prepare noodles in a health way. Sodexo is hosting a "Ramen 

Noodle Restyle" from 2 to 3 pm in the faculty lounge where they will demonstrate 

how to prepare healthy meals using ramen noodles. 

- October 19: Movie: Encanto, 6 pm, Thomas Hall Auditorium. Admission is free. 

- October 17: Safe Zone Education for Students, 3:15 - 5:15 pm, Old Main 124. 

- October 26: Safe Zone Education for Faculty and Staff, 3 - 5 pm, Old Main 124. 

- The Career Center will host a Fall 2022 Government Recruiting Event on Wednesday, 

October 12, 2022, from 1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the University Center Annex. 

- John Blue Festival Micro Internship Program will take place on October 8 in 

collaboration with the History Department. 

- Truist Leadership Training will take place on October 22, 2022 from 10:00 am-5:30 

pm in the Thomas A. Hall School of Business. 

 

3. President Student Government Association (Taliyah Daniels) 
- Student concerns about commencement, recent bomb threat, dining (vegan options 

needed), emergency buttons, pest control, public safety on campus, spring class 

extended meeting times, among other concerns were mentioned. 

- Most significant concerns: paucity of graduation tickets available; safety concerns 

(info should consistent, more immediate, and easy to understand) 

 

4. The Graduate School (Amy Schneider) 
- Graduation concerns 

- New workshop about transfer students  

- Would like more online activity options, such as mental health awareness 

 

F. Old Business- none 

G. New Business- none 

H. Announcements 

- cocurricular clubs would like to be featured in the yearbook, so send/air drop them to 

Jamie Litty 

I. Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:15pm 
 

 

Addendum to Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SA&CL) 

October 17, 2022 

 

 

STUDENT AFFAIRS AND CAMPUS LIFE COMMITTEE – October 17, 2022 

Miscellaneous: 

• Milkshake Mondays. Next one will be held October 31. Will be held throughout the semester on 

the last Monday of each month from 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. in the Chavis Student Center. 

During this event, staff will check-in with students and distribute milkshakes in SA branded cups. 

• The Aquatics center has seen a 33% increase in participation. 



• Two new club sports have been created: Swimming and Power Lifting. 

• On National Voter Registration Day 9/20/22 CCE engaged 32 students in evaluating 

"Why you vote?" as a means for bringing attention to voting, taking pulse on students 

top social justice topic interests, and marketing for Activist Apprenticeship. 

• For service-learning fall 2022, CCE will have 26 courses with 376 students with the total 

of 20 faculty teaching. 

• As of now, 79 students have completed the hunger survey sent by CCE. 

• SHS partnered with the American Red Cross and Phi Sigma Nu to host the quarterly 

blood drive on September 15, 2022 . A total of 59 donors and 64 units were collected 

and potential lives saved! 

• OSID co-sponsored the Harmony Walk with the Student Government Association on 

September 21. 

• Approximately 100 students gathered at the water feature to support world peace. 

Students chalked the side walk with images representing world peace. The students 

then marched to the Chavis Student Center where a poster contest was held. 

 
Programming: 

• October 6: National Noodle Day celebrates the shared cultural heritage of noodles. OSID 

will host a registered dietitian in the UC lobby from 12 to 1 pm to answer questions 

about how to prepare noodles in a health way. Sodexo is hosting a "Ramen Noodle 

Restyle" from 2 to 3 pm in the faculty lounge where they will demonstrate how to 

prepare healthy meals using ramen noodles. 

• October 19: Movie: Encanto, 6 pm, Thomas Hall Auditorium. Admission is free. 

• October 17: Safe Zone Education for Students, 3:15 - 5:15 pm, Old Main 124. 

• October 26: Safe Zone Education for Faculty and Staff, 3 - 5 pm, Old Main 124. 

• The Career Center will host a Fall 2022 Government Recruiting Event on Wednesday, 

October 12, 2022, from 1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the University Center Annex. 

• John Blue Festival Micro Internship Program will take place on October 8 in 

collaboration with the History Department. 

• Truist Leadership Training will take place on October 22, 2022 from 10:00 am-5:30 pm in 

the Thomas A. Hall School of Business. 

 


